
 

 

Our Vision 
Inspired by Jesus’ promise in the Bible (John 10:10) “that they shall have life;  
life in all its fullness”, we provide a caring learning community to enable  
everyone to live happy, fulfilling lives and make positive contributions to our 
world.  Our vision for St Bart’s is to be an excellent school where outstanding 
practice, personalised learning, social development and spiritual growth are 
nurtured through a rich and dynamic curriculum which inspires every child  
to achieve success. 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Friday 30th April 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The summer term is now well underway and, despite the changes we still have  
in place due to Covid-19, the school is buzzing with excitement about learning.   
The children are currently enjoying making scarecrows as a contribution to the  
Haslemere Festival, in partnership with the Rotary Club and Pact Coffee.  All  
residents of Haslemere are invited to make a scarecrow and display it in their  
front gardens, which will then be judged and prizes given to the winners. To  
start this off and sow the seed in the local community, all the local schools are  
making scarecrows in their classes.  The hope is that the children will then share  
this idea at home to encourage their families to enter the competition too. 
  

·      Families are asked to make a scarecrow(s) and display it / them in their front gardens during 
the two weeks of the Festival. May 17th – 31st. 

·      There is no 'theme' apart from a requirement to bring a smile to people’s faces when they 
see them. 

·      An entry form is on the scarecrow section of the Rotary club of Haslemere website 
- https://www.rotary-ribi.org/clubs/page.php?PgID=835365&ClubID=1454 

·      Families can opt to make a scarecrow from their own materials, or the Rotary Club will 
provide the basics – straw and three hessian sacks. 

·      Materials need to be pre-ordered & will be handed out over the weekend of May 1st / 2nd. 
·      The final day of the competition will be May 20th. 
·      Initially, scarecrows will be judged virtually from your own photographs. 
·      The top 12 scarecrows will be displayed at Lion Green on May 30th where the final judging           

will take place (scarecrow parade). 
·      There will be prizes given for 1st, 2nd & 3rd. 

 
 
COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 
In Collective Worship this week we have been looking at our value 'Believe' linked to service and 
how we can use our gifts to serve others.  We have been thinking about how we need to have self-
belief in our own talents before we can use them to help others.  We all have talents, we just need 
to let them shine!  Next week we continue looking at 'Believe' and how by helping others we can 
also help ourselves, as we often get something back when we help those around us.  How can you 
use your talents this week to help someone else?   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.rotary-ribi.org/clubs/page.php?PgID=835365&ClubID=1454


EYFS  
The Early Years children have had a wonderful time this week learning  
about weddings through the book The Scarecrow's Wedding by Julia  
Donaldson. We chose the book because we have decided to make Betty  
O'Barley and Harry O'Hay from the story as our scarecrows for the  
scarecrow competition. We had a walk to see the Mario and unicorn  
scarecrows on Church Lane for inspiration! The children have been making  
invitations, wedding menus, confetti, rings and tiaras ready for our real  
wedding at St Bart's Church this afternoon. Photos will be on Tapestry for  
you to see! Next week the topic will be Peter Pan and we are anticipating  
lots of treasure maps, pirate ships, mermaids and fairies. We are making a  
few changes to the weekly homework, please look out for an email  
explaining. 

 
KS1 
The children in KS1 have all been involved in making the class scarecrows for the scarecrow 
competition and the results are amazing! We are looking forward to you being able to see them.  
Year 1 have started our new wonderful topic of The Enchanted Woodland  
and the day to launch it in the Wildlife Garden was a great success, with  
den building, a campfire and scavenger hunts galore. We also used some  
charcoal from the firepit to do sketch work. We have been busy gardening,  
planting seeds, watering and weeding, and the children have been  
fascinated by finding earth worms! We have been learning about Shabbat  
for our RE topic and in maths we have been making arrays to help with  
doubling and halving. Next week we will be learning all about deciduous  
and evergreen trees and making some information texts about them. We  
are very proud of our Year Two children's fantastic efforts to organise their  
fundraising for Unicef. They worked very hard on the letters that they  
brought home, editing and redrafting until they were perfect. They have  
been training every day, and their stamina is really improving. We are  
looking forward to the 30 minute run and many thanks for your donations.  
Next week we will be measuring plants and flowers as part of our new  
The Scented Garden topic as well as investigating our senses using herbs. 
 
LKS2 

We have all been very busy since coming back from the Easter holidays  
and starting our new topics. ‘Heroes and Villains’ have landed in Year 3!  
The children have begun learning about real-life and fictional heroes and  
villains such as Bonnie and Clyde and Cruella De Vil. The new topic has a  
music focus and the children have been comparing different songs,  
saying which they prefer and why. They have created a graphic score to  
represent the Jaws theme tune and are working on creating their own  
lyrics to a known tune. In DT, the children worked hard to sew a  
Dalmatian sock puppy. In maths, they are building on their fractions  
knowledge by finding fractions of amounts. In PSHE, Year 3 are developing their social  
skills and role-playing what to do during disagreements with friends. In English lessons, 
the children are writing their own heist short story involving Bonnie and Clyde with a  
focus on using dialogue. In year 4, the children have started a topic called ‘Traders and  
Raiders’ which has a history focus on the Anglo-Saxon and Viking periods in Britain. They  
opened the topic by role-playing invading Angles, Saxons and Jutes. They chalked out the dimensions 
of Anglo-Saxon ships on the playground based on the measurements of the ship found at Sutton 
Hoo. They then became sailors on board and rowed to England. On spotting land and  



entering shallow water, they descended from the ship and invaded. In class, they have also plotted 
the main events of the period on a timeline and learned about daily life for the Anglo-Saxons. In 
maths, they have continued to learn about decimals. In English, they have started the legend of 
Beowulf and used similes to describe the monster Grendel. In RE, they have been learning about 
wisdom, and, having heard the dilemma that King Solomon was faced with when two mothers 
claimed the same child as their own, debated what he could do to solve the problem in a ‘wise’ way. 
In music, Mrs Hollyer has started to teach them how to play the ukulele. If your child has a ukulele, 
please could they bring it (named) into school on Tuesday’s. Both year groups enjoyed a visit from 
Mr Beckerson this week when he read them the story 'Hooray for Diffendoofer Day!'  
 
UKS2 
In year 5 we have been busy getting the beds ready for planting at school as part of our new 
Allotment’s unit. We have planted a variety of different seeds in the beds and made up pots in the 
green house. We have also designed our own recycled beds and some of us have made these with 
things we have brought in from home. We have a pair of old wellies with some flower seeds in. This 
week we have visited Swan Barn allotment and had a great time meeting allotment holders and 
exploring what is grown there. In geography, we have used Google Maps to locate where the 
allotment is and used a map of the school to work out where would be a good place to put an 
allotment on the school grounds. In English we have read and written instructions and this week are 
looking at the structure of formal letters and have begun to write our own. In RE we have been 
learning about what Christians think about Heaven and what happens after we die and in maths we 
have been adding and subtracting decimals.  In year 6, we have begun our ID unit by giving an 
identity to a brand new class member who had no identity of their own. We then considered the 
question ‘What makes me, me?’ and created a mind-map of ourselves showing not just physical 
aspects, but also our history, traits and interests. We then swapped each other’s mind-maps and 
used these to make a ‘yes/no’ classification game on that person which we played as a class. In 
computing, we have created a database of our class through asking research questions linked to 
people’s identity. We have also entered the interesting world of biometrics and, just like forensic 
detectives, we have analysed our own fingerprints from a surface and helped to solve a sweet 
stealing crime in the process! In English, the children have really enjoyed planning and writing out 
their own science fiction piece in which they have had to visit alien planets on a space mission.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A couple of comments came up on the Allotment Association Facebook (not public) regarding the 
Year 5 allotment visit, we thought parents may like to hear what they said about your children: 
 
 "[...] regarding the school visit to the allotments this morning, they were a delight to have on my plot, full of 
enthusiasm, questions, polite and courteous.  They are a credit to the school and their parents." 
 
 "So lovely talking with and answering questions from the very well behaved and inquisitive children from St 
Bart’s school year 5 pupils.  A credit to the school and parents" 

 
There was further verbal feedback from other plot-holders that they found the children delightful, 
inquisitive, engaged and well-behaved. Well done to Year 5, this is wonderful to hear! 
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RUN AROUND THE WORLD - We are running again to try and get around the world before the 
summer term ends. So far we have run a total of: 4,075 miles between us all. We have now 
reached...Valetta in Malta. Our next destination is Kampola in Uganda. Will we make it by the next 
newsletter - we hope so! 
LOCAL OPPORTUNITIES - We are making links with local clubs and please find attached flyers for 
Grayswood Cricket club ladies and girls activities. 
GREEN FINGERS - It has been fantastic to see so many children tending to their year group gardens 
and they are looking really good. We just need to be patient to wait for the seeds to grow. This is a 
great way to be active and to be outside enjoying the fresh air.  
 
HEDGEHOG AWARENESS WEEK 
Year one have been learning about woodland animals and how to write information texts.  This week 
Malta class have learnt all about hedgehogs and are worried about the fact that unless we help them 
there may be no more wild hedgehogs in the UK in just 6 years time!  Hedgehog Awareness Week 
runs from 2nd – 8th May 2021, it is organised by the British Hedgehog Preservation Society (BHPS) 
and takes place every year. It aims to highlight the problems hedgehogs face and how you can help 
them.  See Hedgehog Awareness Week 2nd – 8th May, 2021 - The British Hedgehog Preservation 
Society (britishhedgehogs.org.uk) for advice.  Alfie, Eva, Isobel and Esmee would like to share some 
of their hedgehog facts with you... 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PYJAMARAMA DAY! 
On Friday 14th May, the children can come to school for the day wearing their pyjamas.   
They will be raising money for BookTrust, the organisation who ensure that 'no child  
misses out on their bedtime story' by providing free books to all children.  There will be  
time in classes for the children to celebrate stories with their friends and this is another  
way as a school that we can promote the importance of a bedtime story and of reading  
for pleasure. 

 
  
THE BIG ASK 
Your children may have mentioned to you that we are giving them the opportunity to respond to 
The Big Ask.  This is a survey of all children in the UK, commissioned by Rachel de Souza, the 
Children’s Commissioner for England. Her job is to speak up for children in England, stand up for 
their rights, and make sure that the people in power listen to what children need and want. This is 
the largest ever survey of children and young people in England. The plan is to use what the children 
say to show the government what they think and what they need to live happier lives. 
The Big Ask | Children's Commissioner for EnglandChildren's Commissioner for England 
(childrenscommissioner.gov.uk) 

https://www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk/hedgehog-awareness-week-2021/#:~:text=Hedgehog%20Awareness%20Week%20runs%20from%202nd%20%E2%80%93%208th,hedgehogs%20face%20and%20how%20you%20can%20help%20them.
https://www.britishhedgehogs.org.uk/hedgehog-awareness-week-2021/#:~:text=Hedgehog%20Awareness%20Week%20runs%20from%202nd%20%E2%80%93%208th,hedgehogs%20face%20and%20how%20you%20can%20help%20them.
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigask/
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigask/


WWF FUNDRAISER 
During the Easter holiday, Isobel C, Maggie C and Ellie B in Year 5 formed  
an eco-group and often made contact with each other to solely organise a  
Book and Bake Sale to raise money for WWF. They had an extremely  
successful sale and raised a whopping £155! It was an amazing morning  
and the girls did so well. They baked, made posters and money boxes,  
organised the float, co-ordinated advertising the sale. On the day, they  
ensured they were Covid safe with sanitiser, bags, tongs, space etc.  
They sold cakes, books and charms, they spoke to all the customers  
beautifully and told them all about their plan to donate to WWF. Since  
then, each of the girls has “adopted an animal” with WWF who they make  
monthly payments to. Well done girls, we are all very proud of you.  
 
 
REFURBISHMENT OF OUR OUTDOOR CANOPY AND VISITOR TOILET 
Over the summer we plan to refurbish and re-roof the outdoor canopy located outside Early Years and 
Year 1 and also fully refurbish our 1960’s visitor’s toilet.  We would welcome any applications from 
local contractors/companies who would be interested in quoting for either of these projects.  Please 
email jchiodaroli@stbartholomews.suuery.sch for further information. 
 
 
LUNCHES 
The catering staff are providing a hot takeaway lunch for children. There’s a choice of main or 
vegetarian and you can make your choice using the following codes:  M=Main   V=Vegetarian.  The 
menu is a 3 week rolling menu and is emailed on a weekly basis.  
Please make your choices before Monday morning for the week in order for accurate numbers to 
be passed to the kitchen. 
 
For pupils in Early Years, Year 1 and Year 2, we would kindly remind you that lunches should be 
booked through your Scopay account in advance. There is no charge for the lunch, but numbers 
are required by the catering staff to enable them to make their orders.   
 

Years 3-6 should also be booked and paid for IN ADVANCE, the cost of lunches are £2.40 per day, 
£12.00 per week and should be made in advance through your Scopay account.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Charles Beckerson 
HEAD TEACHER 

mailto:jchiodaroli@stbartholomews.suuery.sch

